Professional Association General Membership Meeting 
January 19, 2018 Meeting Minutes 
	Item 
	Discussion 
	Action/Decision 

	Call to Order and Approve Agenda
	Meeting was called to order by President Norma Chrisman at 12:08pm 
	

	Approve of Minutes
	 Minutes of the April 24, 2017 General Membership Meeting were distributed and discussed. 
Motion to Accept by: Ruyn Cavic
2nd by: Kelly McNamara 

	Minutes  Approved


	Presidents Remarks 
	Welcomed the 21 new members that were hired since August and were asked to stand and be recognized. 

The PA retirees from May and December were recognized. It was noted that at the January Board of Trustees meeting to be held on Monday, January 22, the December retirees will be conferred Emeritus status. 

Both President Chrisman and 1st VP Patti Antanavige presented a little token of appreciation to those that have retired in May/December to honor their service to the union and to the College. The following retirees were present and received their token of appreciation:
· Arthur Friedberg

· Lorie Phillips

· Jack Susenburger

· John Swistak

· Deb Waterman
Although we have been off contact since September 2016, the Union has been continuing its good work for the Community and our Students. Examples of the good work the Union has done include:
· Sponsored DGV movie nights to promote the union movement to our students.

· Collected bubbles, chalk, hats and mittens for elementary students at Kernan Elementary School.

· Donated food, money, toys and coats.  

· Walked in memory of our dear colleague, Sam Drogo.  

· Helped the United Way in sponsoring Utica Hockey Night.  

· Donated to the Food Allergy Research and Education Walk and Michele Eddy Golf Tournament.  

· Honored the memory of past PA President, Ted Moore, by sponsoring the Ted Moore Run/Walk.  

· Made contributions to NYSUT’s Making Strides campaign and various CNY Labor Council events.

· Welcomed new members, kicked off new semesters with luncheons (like today), and celebrated end of semesters.

· Provided workshops to those lucky enough to be considering retirement.

· Offered benefits, such as Davis Vision, to our membership.

· Supported and defended our members and our contract in various issues and concerns.

· Met with politicians to fight for funding for the college
President Chrisman announced our new 2nd Vice President as Jim Roberts has assumed a position in Administration. The Union is pleased to announce Diana Ayers-Darling has agreed to assume the role. 


	

	Presentation of the PA Scholarship Winner 
	The Scholarship was awarded to Sean Weed, who was unable to be with us. 
	

	Negotiation  Team Update
	A brief summary was provided by Chair Aaron Fried. 
December 16, 2016—Last face-to-face actual negotiation meeting. At that meeting, the PA was asked by the College to accept their new definition of the FSLA law. This would no longer allow 12 month employees the right to the contractual two overload courses. The union of course would not accept the definition and declared impasse. The Union did provide the College with NYSUTs interpretation of the FSLA, however, the college did not accept this. 

	

	Motion to Adjourn 
	Motion to adjourn made by Patti Antanavige 
2nd by Justin Rahn
Meeting was adjourned by President Norma Chrisman at 1:13pm. 
	



